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From: Lawrence Boudolf <lboudolf@hotmail.com>

Sent: Wednesday, June 8, 2016 10:44 AM

To: Haley, Nikki

Subject: Fw: Please send this email to Governor Haley

 

 

  

 

Thank You for signing the Pain-Capable Unborn Child Protection Act into law.  
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Dear Governor Haley, 
Thank You for signing the Pain-Capable Unborn Child 

Protection Act. This Law will protect unborn babies 

from the horrify pain of abortion. 

 
Thank You for continuing to support the PRO LIFE 

community here in South Carolina. We deeply 

appreciate all you have done in helping to protect 

innocent unborn babies. And please know that you 

are in the prayers of hundreds of pro life folks through 

out South Carolina.  

 

May God bless you, 
Charleston 40 Days for Life 
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40 Days for Life is a 

cross-denominational, 

faith-based effort made 

up of three key 

components: 

 

Prayer & Fasting 

Peaceful Vigil 

Community Outreach  
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Fall Prayer Campaign begins September 28th  through November 6th.  
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